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Dear Member of the P.S. 197 - The Kings Highway Academy Community: 
  
As always, the health and safety of our students and staff, and everyone in the DOE family across the city, is our top priority. We are committed to ensuring you have the information you need on COVID-19 as we continue to navigate this public health emergency together.   
 
You are receiving this letter because you are a staff member in our school who has stayed home for a COVID-19 related reason, or the parent of a student in our school who has stayed home for a COVID-19 related reason. 

This letter will inform you when you or your child can return to the school building.

When Is It Safe to Return to the School Building?

If you or your child tested positive for COVID-19, you or your child can return to school only after: 
· Isolating for 10 days AND   
· Being fever free for 24 hours without the use of medication AND  
· Overall symptoms are improving 
If you or your child showed symptoms but received a negative COVID-19 test, you or your child can return to school only after: 
· Being fever free 24 hours without the use of medication AND 
· Overall symptoms are improving  
If you or your child never received a COVID-19 test but showed symptoms, you or your child can return to school only after: 
· At least 10 days have passed since symptoms started AND  
· Being fever free for 24 hours without the use of medication AND  
· Overall symptoms are improving 
If you or your child is considered a close contact of a positive case, you or your child can return to school only after: 
· Quarantining for 14-days since their last exposure to that case, regardless of COVID-19 test results 
· Students in quarantine should participate in remote learning as possible.  
For additional information on COVID-19, visit schools.nyc.gov/coronavirus or call 311.  

Thank you for your cooperation. Health and safety will always come first in New York City public schools, no matter what. We look forward to welcoming you or your student back to in-person teaching and learning.

Sincerely, 

ROSEMARIE NICOLETTI 
